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Welcome to First Pres Boulder!
We’re glad you are here.

If you are new, we’d love to meet you! Please stop by one of the 
Welcome Centers in the Sanctuary after the service.

We seek to be a church family that worships Jesus Christ with our 
whole lives as we love the people in our community and world 
around us.  

Our weekly email is a great way to receive information about 
ministries and upcoming events. You can receive the email by visiting 
fpcboulder.org/subscribe or fill out the Connection Card with your 
contact information and drop it into the offering plate. We will get 
you connected.

Thank you for joining us today. We hope you experience God’s 
love and grace through this time of worship.

March 12, 2017 • 10:45am
Gospel of John: Public Ministry

Welcome

Multiplied
by Needtobreathe

Scripture Reading
Jude 17–21

Holy Spirit
by Bryan & Katie Torwalt

Community Life

Prayer

Offering
Even Unto Death
by Audrey Assad

Message
Divided Over Jesus

John 7:40–52
Erik Hanson

Good, Good Father
by Housefires

All the Poor and Powerless
by All Sons & Daughters

Blessing and Invitation to Prayer

Depart to serve the Living God in the world. 

You are invited to come forward for prayer after the service.  
A Prayer Minister will meet you at the front of the Sanctuary.

March 12, 2017 • 9:15am
Gospel of John: Public Ministry

Prelude                                         Fantasia for Handbells                                   M. Helman
                                                                  Gospel Time                                             R. Benton
                                                 Lord, I Lift Your Name on High                 arr. A. Sherman

Welcome and the News of Our Church

Choral Call to Worship              Rejoice, the Lord is King                                          S. Pethel

*Call to Worship                                   Jude 17–21

*Hymn No. 517                               The Solid Rock                                                E. Mote

*Affirmation of Faith & Gloria Patri

Prayers of the People & the Lord’s Prayer

Offertory                      Lift Up Your Eyes to Calvary                         L. Dengler

*Hymn No. 297                       Spirit of the Living God                                     D. Iverson

Sermon                                   Divided Over Jesus                           Erik Hanson
John 7:40–52

*Hymn No. 695            In Christ There Is No East or West                           M. Perry
verses 1, 2, 3, 5

*Blessing and Invitation to Prayer

Postlude                                Praeludium in A Minor                                         J. S. Bach

Depart to serve the Living God in the world. 
You are invited to personal prayer after the service at the front of the 

Sanctuary or privately in the Vestry.

*Congregation standing, if you are able.



www.fpcboulder.org             Facebook: “FPC Boulder”    

Volunteer for Music Camp 2017! If you have 
a heart for helping children grow in Christ, 
we would love your help this summer, June 
19–23. This event is likely the biggest, most 
intergenerational event at First Pres. Be a part 
of it! Contact Kiersten, kgore@fpcboulder.org. 

Boulder Manor Volunteer Opportunity: 
We’re seeking a volunteer to make an eternal 
difference in the lives of the shut-ins at Boulder 
Manor by assisting in gathering residents for 
worship, Sundays, 12:30–1:30pm. Help us 
during the season of Lent! For details, contact 
Daisy Jo Weaver, 303.709.3335. 

Bo[u]lder Love: Are you being called to put 
your faith into practice beyond an occasional 
morning or afternoon signup? Help us with 
Lambs Ministry! Commitment is 2X/month 
for 6 months (Nov thru April). If you have a 
servant’s heart and feel called to Bo[u]lder 
Love, contact Jim Remnant, 720.837.4003. 

Opportunities to Grow & Serve

Prayer Chain: Submit prayer requests to 
prayers@fpcboulder.org, call Gladys Meyer, 
303.530.3575, or fill out a pink Prayer 
Request card in the pew rack and place it 
in the offering plate. To join this ministry, 
contact Ann Stroman at 303.460.8859.

BE the Church: Don’t Just Go to Church.
BE the Church! NEW hotlists of serving 
opportunities for church and community 
are available on the SERVE page of our 
website, the First Pres phone app and in 
hard copy at the Connection Center. Pick 
up one today to find a place to serve.

TAG Prayer Team: A new TAG Prayer Team 
is being formed to undergird the entire 
visioning process with intentional prayer. 
Praises and prayer requests will be emailed 
to those who commit to pray as we move 
forward. To join, please email Gladys Meyer 
at gmmboulder@comcast.net.

Last Chance to Update Your Photo: Have 
you updated your picture in the online 
photo directory? Please log on and update 
your photo before Mar 15, when the printed 
directory will be made. If you need assistance, 
contact Ashley: amatthews@fpcboulder.org, 
303.402.6403. 

Parking Garages remain free Saturday and 
Sunday. The 15th/Pearl St parking garage has 
a new system that requires pulling a ticket 
(even on the weekends) to have the gates go 
up. When you leave, you will redeposit the 
ticket and be charged nothing on Saturday and 
Sunday. This allows the City to track usage.

Sanctuary Flowers: To provide flowers for 
worship services, sign up on the flower calendar 
in the west hallway or contact Nancy Liebetrau: 
liebetrau@comcast.net, 303.669.8894.

Memorial Service: Charles King passed 
away Mar 6. His memorial service will be 
Mon, Mar 13, 1pm in the Chapel.

Last Call for Directory: Hard copies of the 
online photo directory will be made available to 
those who pre-order by Mar 15. To pre-order, 
visit fpcboulder.org/directory ($16.50) or pay by 
check ($15.50) in the main office. Complimentary 
printed directories will be available to those 
without computer access. Contact Ashley: 
amatthews@fpcboulder.org,  303.402.6403.

Lenten Devotional: This daily devotional 
can be delivered to your phone with the 
First Pres app. Access the app on any smart 
phone by searching for “FPCBoulder” (with 
quotes) in your app store or by using this link: 
firstpresbou.echurchapps.com/download. 
Thank you to D&K Printing and Gary and Tyler 
Bennett for their contributions to this project.

Church Updates Contact Cathy Marquis
cmarquis@fpcboulder.org   303.402.6407

Sunday School & Base Camp: We offer 
Sunday School for infants–5th grade during 
the 9:15am and 10:45am services. We offer 
a midweek program for 1st–5th graders every 
Wednesday from 6:30–8pm. Visit our website 
or stop by the KidTrek kiosk.

Register for Music Camp Today: 4-year-olds 
thru graduating 5th graders are invited to 
participate in this incredible day camp, June 
19–23. Only $45/camper! To register, go to  
fpcboulder.org/musiccamp. 

Music Camp Auditions: If you have a child 
in 5th grade, he or she could have one of the 
main roles in the musical at music camp this 
summer! Contact Kiersten for more info.

Upcoming Dates: Mark your calendars for 
these upcoming spring events.
•	 Apr 9: Palm Sunday Palm Parade
•	 Apr 16: Easter. No Sunday School 

(childcare provided for infants thru 
2-year-olds)

•	 Apr 23: 1st Grade Stepping Stone Class

First Presbyterian Preschool: First Presbyterian 
Preschool is now enrolling ages 2½–5 years of 
age for the 2017–2018 school year. This is a high 
quality preschool which is play-based, literacy-
rich, STEM-focused, biblically-guided, and uses 
Creative Curriculum. Please call Wendy for a 
tour, 720.440.4368.  All are welcome!

Children & Family Contact Kiersten Gore
kgore@fpcboulder.org   303.402.6416

  Check us out online:  fpcfishy.org

Fishy: Come check out what middle school is 
all about at First Pres. We meet Wednesdays, 
7:15–8:45pm down in the Fallout. 

Sunday Axis: Join us Sundays, 9:15–10:15am 
down in the Fallout to dive into worship, the 
Bible and this thing called community.

Join our email list: fpcfishy.org.

  Check us out online:  fpcclub.org

Club: High School Students! Come join us 
Wednesdays, 7:15–8:45pm in the Annex 
building across the street from the main 
church. New students welcome! Come party 
with a purpose! Visit fpcclub.org to learn more. 

Ensenada Mission Trip 2017: June 4–10. 
Register online today!

Bible Study Mondays: Join us tomorrow, 
7–8:30pm at the Harstead’s house (940 
Columbia Pl. Boulder). 

BHS Grilled Cheese Thursdays: During both 
A&B lunches on the 15th St lawn of First Pres. 
Rain or shine. 

Join our email list: fpcclub.org.

Middle & High School Contact Karen Cobb
kcobb@fpcboulder.org   303.402.6409

University Ministry Contact Kelsey Bennett
kbennett@fpcboulder.org

  Annex: We meet every Tuesday at   
  8pm in the Sanctuary for worship. 
  All are welcome!

Small Groups: For people who are single or married, 2nd & 4th Thursdays, 7pm at Paul Landers’. 
Contact Evanne: evanne.montoya@gmail.com.
Movie Night: Mar 14 at Century Theater in Boulder
Habitat for Humanity Build Day: Apr 8
Indoor Sand Volleyball: Apr 8 at 3pm at The Oasis
Easter Brunch: Apr 16 after 9am worship at Macky Auditorium
Columbine Elementary Work Day: May 6 at 9am

20s & 30s Contact Jane Filkin
jfilkin@fpcboulder.org   303.402.6413

Cuba Mission Trips: Join us today at 9:15am 
or 10:45am in Geneva 250 for information 
about our upcoming trips and to get answers 
to related questions. Contact Janice: joldroyd@
fpcboulder.org. 

ROOTS On The Road Again: On Mar 14, we’ll 
leave Macy’s at 9:15am to tour Leanin’ Tree 
factory and Museum of Western Art, have lunch,  
then tour Celestial Seasonings, complete with 
tea tasting. Reservations required with Sandi: 
woodwardsandi@hotmail.com, 303.887.0177.

Generational Healing Service: Mar 15, 7pm in 
the Chapel. Are there negative patterns in your 
family tree, such as alcoholism, heart disease or 
divorce? Join us as we ask the Lord for change 
for ourselves and our families. Contact Lindsay: 
lwaymire@fpcboulder.org or 303.402.6402.

Mariners’ Potluck: This senior adult group 
(including both singles & couples) will host a 
dinner at 6:15pm, Mar 17 in Oerter Hall. Our 
program will be God’s Extravagant Creations, 
presented by Dick Weekley. The food 
assignments are: A–O  main dish or salad, P–Z  
dessert. We welcome new members!

Silver Threads Luncheon: Tues, Mar 21, 
12pm, $6. We will hear from past Messenger 
Students from the University Ministry 
and their mission work around the globe. 
Reservations should be made with Shirley 
Garvin, 720.494.7672, or June Franchini, 
303.939.0579, by Mar 13. 

Healing Prayer Invitational: Fri, Mar 24 
10:30–11:30am in Oerter Hall. Come bring 
your need for healing and receive prayer with 
a team to help pray with and for you. RSVP to 
Lindsay Waymire, lwaymire@fpcboulder.org.

Joseph and the Amazing Technicolor Dream 
Coat: Boulder’s Dinner Theater, Thurs, May 
18. Tickets are $40/person (group rate) to 
include dinner, coffee, tip, and show. Pay 
Glenda at the front desk. For questions, call 
Sally Kingdom, 303.517.1966. Deadline is 
mid-April or when tickets are sold out.

Coming Events www.fpcboulder.org
303.402.6400

The baby rosebud this morning is in honor 
of Samuel Liam Gu, born Feb 3, son of Jim Gu 
and Rali Jandarska and brother to Ian.

Lenten Art Gallery: In the Atrium you will 
find John August Swanson’s artwork, a 
powerful visualization of what the Bible tells 
us about the last part of Jesus’ life. We invite 
you to spend time in the gallery and to go a 
little deeper into this story as you reflect on 
these pictures. We hope that they may be a 
blessing to you.

Prayer and Praise Night: This monthly 
Sunday evening worship service will take 
place tonight, 6:30pm in the Chapel. Join 
us for an additional opportunity to worship 
with contemporary music, prayer and 
praise. Childcare provided through age six.

Lenten Organ Recital Series: Begins Wed, 
Mar 15. Weekly thru Apr 5, 12:15–12:45pm. 
Our first concert features Barbara Hulac 
from Montview Boulevard Presbyterian in 
Denver, playing selections from Pachelbel,  
J. S. Bach and Buxtehude. 

Marriage Panel with the Pastors: Join our 
3 pastors and their spouses for a panel on 
marriage, Thurs, Mar 16, 6pm in Oerter Hall. 
We’ll serve dinner and talk about the art 
of communication, resolving conflict, the 
power of forgiveness, and share information 
about The Marriage Course. Bring a friend! 
Register by Tues, Mar 14 with Judy Pierce: 
jpierce@fpcboulder.org or 303.402.6453. 
Childcare provided by reservation to Lisa: 
lschone@fpcboulder.org, 303.402.6418.

This Week’s Highlights www.fpcboulder.org
303.402.6400

Pastoral Contacts www.fpcboulder.org
303.402.6400

Erik Hanson, Lead Pastor: ehanson@fpcboulder.org
Jane Filkin, Discipleship & Community: jfilkin@fpcboulder.org
Carl Hofmann, Congregational Care: chofmann@fpcboulder.org

Stephen Ministry www.fpcboulder.org
303.402.6402

Stephen Ministers: If you are 
experiencing a crisis or going 
through a difficult time, or if you 
know of someone who is, our 

Stephen Ministers are available to walk 
along side of you and provide confidential, 
one-on-one Christian care. Contact Kenna 
Quiller, kquiller@fpcboulder.org.

Easter is Coming Soon! Would you like to sing 
with the Chancel Choir on Easter Sunday at 
Macky Auditorium and First Pres Sanctuary? 
Join us Wednesdays, 7–9pm beginning Mar 
22. We meet in the Choir Room, 2nd floor of 
the Children’s Wing. We enjoy fellowship and 
worshiping Jesus with music! 

Salt & Light Choir: Join us for rehearsal today 
in the Choir Room. We begin with lunch at 
11:45am, followed by rehearsal until 1:30pm.

Other Music Opportunities:
4s–2nd Grade Choir: Sundays, 10:15–10:45am, 
Room C-142. 
Salt & Light (7th–12th grades): Sundays, 
11:45am–1:45pm, includes lunch. 
Chancel Choir: Wednesdays, 7–9pm.
Chapel Choir: Thursdays, 9–10am, Choir Room. 
First Pres Ringers: Mon, 7–8:15pm, Room C-210.
Family Bells: Sun, 11am–12pm, C-210.

Music Ministry Contact Robin Dean
rdean@fpcboulder.org   303.402.6408


